Republic of Iraq-Ministry of Education Examination in English for Intermediate Schools





Note: Answer all the questions.

Reading Comprehension. (25 Marks)

Q 1) Read this text carefully.

In a city lived an old man named Mr. Liam. He lived alone. He had a scar on his face that made him a little scary. No one of his neighbors talked to him. One day a new family moved to the building where Mr. Liam lived. A nice family, Mr. and Mrs. Green and their kids Tom and Amanda. The neighbors welcomed the new family, but they told them not to talk, to Mr. Liam. "He is a scary old man" they said. The family thought it was a silly advice. When the family saw Mr. Liam they said hello with a smile. Mr. Liam was so happy and he gave the kids some cupcakes to eat. He became a friend to the family. Mrs. Green discovered that Mr. Liam was a famous chef one day, and had an accident that made his scar. She told the neighbors" you all had a bad and wrong idea about Mr. Liam, you should know him well".

A) Now answer (Five) of the following questions:

(10 M.)

- 1. What did Mr. Liam has on his face?
- 2. Who did move to the building?
- 3. Did Mr. Liam live with his family?
- 4. What did Mrs. Green tell the neighbors at the end?
- 5. What did the family do when they saw Mr. Liam?
- 6. How did Mr. Liam has his scar?

B) Describe whether the following sentences are (True) or (False): (Choose 5 only) (5 M.)

- 1. Mr. and Mrs. Green has three children.
- 2. Mr. Liam became a friend to the family.
- 3. Mr. Liam was a chef one day.
- 4. The neighbors told the family to talk to Mr. Liam.
- 5. Mr. And Mrs. Green found it was a good advice.
- 5. Mrs. Green told them that they had a wrong idea

C) Answer and complete (Five) of the following questions using information from your text book :

(10 M.)

- 1. Before falconary, the Bedouin used to eat a lot of meat. (True / False)
- 2. How will the students communicate and discuss work with other students, in the future?
- 3. (Swimming / Fishing) a hobby that you sit by the river with along thin rod. (Choose)
- 4. What was John doing at the start of the story?
- 5. What is the name of the car of the year?
- 6. Why did Lucy enjoy filming the latest episode?

Q2) Grammar and Functions . (20 Marks)

A) Do as required: (Choose 5 only)

(10 M.)

- 1. football / play / well? / he / Can. (Put in order to make question)
- 2. Make suggestion with (Let's). (Use: go to the mall)
- 3. An elephant is bigger than a giraffe.

A giraffe is (Rewrite using : small)

- 4. Hasan can't play volleyball . He's not (Make the sentence more polite)
- 5. Define a teacher. (Use: works in a school, teaches students)
- 6. If Salah had a lot of money, he (go) on holiday around the world. (Correct)

B) Choose the correct choice: (Choose 5 only)

(10 M.)

- 1. I love chocolate. (So do I / do I / neither do I)
- 2. I've bought some cake (that / who / what) my sister made yesterday.
- 3. Why not (go / going / to go) to the funfair?
- 4. There are disc brakes (to help / help / helped) you stop quickly.
- 5. A new species has (discover / been discovered / be discovered).
- 6. Mrs. Fatima asked Mariam a question. Mariam gave (her / she / hers) a good answer.

Q3) Vocabulary and Punctuation: (20 Marks)

A) Match the words with their definitions. (Choose 5 only)

(5M.)

- (doctor , predator , weather , an engine , sports , opinion)
- 1. The ideas of the editor about recent news items.
- 2. Helps sick people, works in a hospital.
- 3. Activities like running, jumping, and swimming
- 4. It makes cars, boats and planes move.
- 5. An animal that kills and eats other animals.
- 6. Information about sun, rain, and temperature.

B) Match between List A and List B: (do 5 only List A: 1. shop 2. write 3. run 4. re List B: a. race b. cars c. assistant C) Complete the sentences with words from belo (bite, carefully, wise, poet, really, horro 1. The	pair 5. spend 6. put out d. a letter e. fires f. time w: (Do 5 only) r) ry son and hope for every father".	(5 M.) (5 M.) atv.net					
5." The Terrible Forest" was a story.							
D) Punctuation:							
Re-write the sentence below using correct cap	(5 M.)						
i travelled to the emirates in the holiday by	bus						
Q4)Story time and Spelling: (20 Marks)							
A) Story time: (10 Marks) Answer or complete the following sentences: ((10 M.)						
1. The professor is an who lives in Hyder	(10141.)						
2. What does the deer do when she surrounded by dangers?							
3. Salam made his first report about the boy and his father. (True / False)							
4. What did the shop owner do when Kareem got to the door?							
5. Did the alumni understand the lesson that the professor gave to them?							
6. How long had Kareem been saving up for the new book?							
B) Spelling: (10 Marks)		(4035)					
Write the missing words . (Choose 5 only)		(10 M.)					
 Japan , Japanese ; Bahrain , arrive , arrived ; lose , 	2. boring , fun ; old-fashioned ,						
5. you, your; me,	6. play, playing, phone,						
Q 5) Written Component: (15 Marks)	o. play, playing, phone,						
Choose either (A) or (B):							
A) Write an e-mail describing your best friend	Write about :						
appearance, character, These words may help you:							
(hard working , helpful , friendly , talkative)							
B) Write about a T.V programme you like. Use t (I watched a good programme/ about/ ver	these phrases :						

لأجوبة النموذجية / تمهيدي 2023

www.derasatv.ne

Q1-A) Reading Comprehension (10 M)

- 1. He has *a scar* on his face.
- 2. A nice family moved to the building.
- 3. No, he didn't. / No, he lived alone. اي جواب منهم يعتبر صحيح
- 4. She told them that they all had a bad and wrong idea about Mr. Liam, and they should know him well.
- 5. They said hello with a smile.
- 6. He had an accident.

Q1-B) Reading Comprehension (5 M)

1. False

- 3. True
- 5. False

2. True

- 4. False
- 6. True

Q1-C) Textbook Passages (10 M)

- False
- 2. On the internet.
- 3. Fishing
- 4. He was playing football nearby.
- 5. The panther 3.0D.
- 6. Because they go away as a family on a holiday.

Q2-A) Do as required (10 M)

- 1. Can he play football well?
- 2. Let's go to the mall.
- 3. A giraffe is smaller than an elephant.
- 4. He isn't very good at playing volleyball. OR He isn't very good at volleyball.
- 5. A teacher is someone who works in a school and teaches students.
- 6. Would go

Q2-B) Choose the correct choice (10 M)

1. So do I

3. Go

5. Been discovered

2. That

4. To help

6. Her

Q3-A) Vocabulary (5 M)

1. Opinion

3. Sports

5. Predator

2. Doctor

4. An engine

6. Weather

Q3-B) Matching (5 M)

$$1 = c$$

$$2 = d$$

$$3 = a$$

$$4 = 1$$

$$5 = 1$$

03-C) Complete the sentences with words from below: (5 M)

1. Wise

3. Bite

Horror

2. Really

4. Carefully

6. Poet

Q3-D) Punctuation (5 M)

I travelled to the Emirates in the holiday by bus.

Q4-A) Story Time (10 M)

1. Indian

- 4. He rang a bell
- 2. She focused on giving birth to her new fawn.
- 5. Yes, they did.

True

6. For months.

Q4-B) Spelling (10 M)

1. Bahraini

3. Lost

My

2. Modern

4. Fitter

6. Phoning

Q5) Written Component (15 M)

- أنشاء عن وصف الصديق (الوحدة الأولى) A.
- أنشاء عن برنامج تلفزيوني (الوحدة الخامسة) B.



الإجابة النموذجية لأسئلة اللغة الانكليزية الاستاذ وضاح عدنان الامتحان التمهيدي للصف الثالث متوسط 2022-2023



				-	
		مؤال الأول	ب الس	جواب	www.derasatv.i
		A		В	C
1) He had a so		face.		1) F	1) F
2) A new Fan	nily			2) T	By using internet
3) No, he didn't				3) T	3) Fishing
4) She told the neighbors" you all had a bad		and	4) F	4) It was playing football	
wrong idea	about Mr	.liam.		5) F	nearby.
5) They said hello with smile				6) T	5) Panther 3.0D
6) One day, he had an accident .				6) Because they go away as a	
		Will IN			family on a holiday.
		مؤال الثاني	ب الم	جواه	/
	A		3		В
1) Can he play	y football	well?	1) So do I		
2) Let's go to			2) That		
3) A giraffe is	smaller th	han an elephant.	3) Go		
4) He isn't very good at playing volleyball.			4) To help		
5) A teacher is someone who works in			5) Been discovered		
school and teaches students			6) her		
6) Would go			1		y
		مؤال الثالث	ب الم	جواه	
A	В	C	D		
1) opinion	1) C	1) wise	I travelled to the Emirates in the holiday		
2) doctors	2) d	2) really	by bus .		
3) sports	3) a	3) bite	OR SI US - KAUS-III		
4) an engine	4) b	4) carefully	6	a w	اللغة الأنكليزية للعراق 08a-
5) predator	5) f	5) horror			
6) weather	6) e	6) poet	10	ě	
	The last	سؤال الرابع	ب الس	جواد	
A			В		
Indian professor.		1) Bahraini			
She focused giving birth to her fawn			2) Modern		
and left.		3) Lost			
3) True		4) Fitter			
4) The shop owner suddenly rang a bell		5) My			
	one started	d clapping and	6) Phoi	ning
cheering					
5) Yes, they	did				
For a mon	th	77			
		ؤال الخامس	ب الس	جواب	
		100			 الإنشاء الاول وصف صديق
			4	تلفزيونم	2) الإنشاء الثاني اكتب حول برنامج
11:11:	i		-		1 :1 (1 7 : -

أوضاح عدنان



مع تمنياتي لكم بالنجاح